
SOLID WASTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
2010 MINUTES 

 
Jan. 14, 2010 
Attendance: P. Margolin, J. Wissler, G. Stewart, Mike Brown, Allison Buttafuoco 
Agenda:  

         Housekeeping & action items (5) 
         Beautify Londonderry 2010 (85) 

Minutes:  
 Gary contacted UNH to determine interest in providing engineering plans for renovation of 

the Drop Off Center 
 The rest of the meeting pertained to Beautify Londonderry. The attending members 

refrained from taking actions due to the light turnout, and suggested a 2nd meeting in the 
month for that purpose. The consensus was that the Committee would need new volunteers 
if the program was to be conducted the same as in past years, and that we should put a call 
out to interested members of the public to meet with us in early February.  

 Paul will contact Chuck Zappala and the other Committee members about the issues. Paul 
will also seek to get Carolyn’s BL files from her computer (Margo is burning them onto a disc 
for us) and contact the Londonderry Times to publicize our situation and the meeting we’re 
planning. Paul will also broach an internship idea with Gayle Esterly at LHS. 

 Mike to determine if we can still use Town Hall to do letters for sponsors on Town 
letterhead, and have the Town pick up bags of garbage collected roadside by BL volunteers. 
(The latter is independent of Carolyn’s departure, so that shouldn’t be an issue for DPW.) 

 John suggested an option of just focusing on roadside litter. 
 When we next meet, the Committee will need to decide ahead of time what we’re going to 

do if the public meeting in February fails to generate much interest. 
 


